# CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION

# **JANUARY 1993**

President John Khederian 5 Cunningham Cir. Tel. 899-8650

Vice-President Candy McGann 32 Intervale Rd. Tel. 899-4677



**Secretary** Barbara Walsh 320 Florence Rd Tel. 899-1561

**Treasurer** Nancy Kerner 39 Harland Rd. Tel. 893-4264

Dear Neighbor,

This past year as president of the association has been an enjoyable one. It's given me the opportunity to meet new neighbors while helping to continue the traditional Cedarwood activities.

This year's annual meeting will be held at Woodside's Service Station, Wednesday January 20, 1993 at 7:30 pm. Hope to see you all there. Remember it's your neighborhood - Be active get involved! Thank You

John C. Khederian

#### CEDARWOOD YARD SALE

1992's Yard Sale was a great success! The Scholarship Fund is now \$355.00 richer, thanks to all who donated time, energy and goods to the Cedarwood Association's White Elephant Table. Participation was also one of the highest in recent years with 35 families taking part.

The Cedarwood Association would also like to thank Judy O'Neil and her family for the use of their home.

#### CEDARWOOD T-SHIRTS!

We now have Cedarwood T-shirts available for purchase! Shirts are white with green screen. Children's sizes are \$6.00, adult's are \$7.00. Call Candy McGann at #899-4677.

#### **PUBLIC SAFETY NOTES**

The newly installed stop and yield signs seem to be helping. Please drive slowly and safely in our neighborhood.

We are in need of a chairperson for the Public Safety committee. The current chairperson, Kevin Lyman, will assist the new chairperson for a smooth transition. Anyone interested in this position may obtain further information by calling #899-7369.

### MEET THE DIRECTOR OF THE DPW

City Councillors Susan Burstein and Ed Tarallo are hosting a neighborhood meeting to introduce

the new Director of Public Works, Jack Snedeker, to the residents of Ward 7. This will be an opportunity to discuss any ideas or concerns you may have about the DPW in Waltham. The meeting will be at 7:30 pm on Thursday, January 28 in the Napoli Trophy Room in the athletic facility at Brandeis.

#### 1993 SCHOLARSHIP AWARD

The Cedarwood Association is pleased to announce that it will be able to award a scholarship in May 1993. A graduating senior of any high school whose family has been a dues paying member of the Association for any two consecutive years since 1983 is eligible. The student must be enrolled in an accredited post-secondary school by September 1993. Applications may be obtained in person or by writing to the Public Services Department at Waltham High School late in January 1993.

#### SCHOLARSHIP THANK YOU'S

Many of our neighbors have been very kind to donate money in addition to their annual dues to the scholarship fund. We would like to extend a special thank you to the following people:

Margaret Nolan (for her yearly support)
Kathy McMenimen

#### **NEIGHBORHOOD NOTES**

The neighborhood's congratulations go out the following Cedarwood residents:

Karen and John Haffey who had a baby boy, Mark David, born on September 13, 1992. Sue and Dan Ponsetto who had a baby girl,

Mary Louise, born on October 18, 1992. Barbara and Dan Walsh who had a baby boy,

Daniel Christopher, born on December 12, 1992.

Jeannette McCarthy who was named "Woman of the Year" by the Waltham Greater Boston Business and Professional Women's Women's Club.

### TREE THANK YOU

The Cedarwood Association would like to thank Rob Page of Virginia Rd. for his gift of a shade tree for our playground. The tree was planted in the fall, near the children's play area. Many thanks!

#### SERVICES NEEDED

Elderly neighbor (shut-in) is looking for an occasional visitor and/or help with groceries and yard work. If you would like to help, please call Barbara Walsh at #899-1561.

SERVICES DIRECTORY		
Leah Burnett	891-7683	Babysitting, yard work & dog walking
Amy Burnett	891-7683	Babysitting
Hilary Sin	891-8818	Babysitting
Valerie Cormier	894-5619	Babysitting
Aimee Cormier	894-5619	Babysitting
Laura Cormier	894-5619	Babysitting
Carol Taranto	891-0663	Experienced child care, day & evenings
Dora Kadar-Wochner	893-2293	Infant Day-care
•		
Jesse Burnett	891-7683	Snow shoveling, yard work & dog walking
Jeri Shefts	891-1185	Pet sitting
Mark Nardone	893-7287	Snow plowing, Masonry, Landscaping & Paving
Steve Gardner	899-9617	Carpentry, home repairs
Kevin Scott	894-5901	Carpentry, remodeling
Kevin Lyman	899-7369	Light Carpentry and chain saw work - please leave
		message on the machine
Leonard Kelly	899-0730	Window cleaning, interior and exterior painting, gutter cleaning
Mike Shea	893-0112	Interior and exterior painting
<b>-</b>	< 1 <b>=</b> 0000	
Deborah Harrison	647-9283	Tutoring
Sandra Gardner	899-9617	Home tutoring
Noney Verner	893-4264	Commutes Seminess manufatters mailing labels want
Nancy Kerner	893-4204	Computer Services: newsletters, mailing labels, word
Lynda Charters	647-4489	processing, etc. Editing and fax services
Lynda Charters	047-4409	Editing and tax services
Joanne Taranto	891-6709	House cleaning
Robert Horgan	899-3257	Skate sharpening
1000it Horgan	077 3231	onus simpening

If you would like your name added to (or deleted from) this list in future newsletters, please call Annette Davidson at 899-2995. Please note that you must be a member of the Association to be listed here.

The Annual meeting will be held on Wednesday January 20 at Woodside's Service Station 7:30 pm.